
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
September 27, 2013 
 
 
Mr. John Brazzale 
Plasti-Fab Ltd. 
Box 88 
Crossfield, AB  T0M 0S0 
Via Email: jbrazzale@plastifab.com 
 
Dear Mr. Brazzale: 
 
Re: Plasti-Fab Ltd. – Environment Act Proposal 
 
The Environment Act Proposal (EAP) you submitted on September 12, 2013 for the Expandable 
Polystyrene (EPS) foam manufacturing plant located at 2485 Day Street, Winnipeg, MB has 
been reviewed.  The following additional information is required before we proceed with 
processing the EAP: 
 

1. Complete description of the facility such as production capacity, plant floor plan, 
equipment arrangements, etc.  

2. Detailed process description quantifying VOC emission during each stage of the EPS 
foam manufacturing. The information provided in Appendix G is not complete as it 
considers only emission from the foam block cutting area. 

3. Method of Luconyl dye application to the foam including any potential emission. 
4. Any available VOC and other emission capture or control technology installed in the 

facility. Consider both point and fugitive emission sources. 
5. The quantity of each chemical used per day or per week and the quality of each of them 

stored onsite at a given time.  
 
Please contact the undersigned at (204) 945-7023 or Eshetu.Beshada@gov.mb.ca with any 
questions. 

 
Yours truly, 

 
Eshetu Beshada, Ph.D., P. Eng. 
Environmental Engineer 
Environmental Approvals Branch 

Climate Change and Environmental Protection Division 
Environmental Approval  Branch 
123 Main Street, Suite 160, Winnipeg, Manitoba  R3C 1A5 
T 204 945-8321   F 204 945-5229 
www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal 


